
 

 

 

 

 

18th April 2023 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Welcome back and we hope that you all had an enjoyable Easter break. 

 

King’s Coronation                                                                  

Like many other schools, on Friday 5th May we will be marking the King’s Coronation. We will be 

having have a picnic on the playground or in the hall weather dependant! We will provide a selection of 

snacks for this (they will have already had lunch) but if your child does have dietary requirements, 

please do feel free to send them in with their own snack. The children can dress up in red, white and 

blue for the day too!  

Clubs  

  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

After 

School club  

  

  

Football with Alex  

Please book this directly 

with Alex at 

https://sensport.co.uk/  

   

No club  No club  No club  Dance with 

Kelly  

 

PE 

  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Please come 

dressed in PE 

kit on PE 

days 

  

 Y2 classes 

 

Reception – “Muddy 

Monday” – please bring 

wellies and appropriate 

clothing as they may get 

dirty! 

 Nursery – “Welly 

Wednesday” – 

please come 

dressed 

appropriately with 

wellies as they 

may get dirty! 

Reception classes 

 

Y1 classes 

 

Y1 GARDENING at the 

Allotment– please bring 

wellies and appropriate 

clothing – they may get 

dirty!  

 

 

 
Important dates for your diary  

• Year 2 SATs tests will take place the week commencing the 15th May 

• Year 1 phonics test will be during the week beginning 12th June 

Some parents have asked about accessing resources to support their children with the upcoming 

SATs. The following links will take you to past papers available online: 

YEAR 1 Phonics tests: http://www.satspapers.org.uk/Page.aspx?TId=21 

YEAR 2: https://www.sats-papers.co.uk/ks1-sats-papers 

 

https://sensport.co.uk/
https://www.sats-papers.co.uk/ks1-sats-papers


 

 

 

Safeguarding If you have any concerns about your child or someone you know 

being a victim of cyber bullying, the following organisations can offer support:  

• The Anti-Bullying Alliance   

• CEOP   

• Childline   

• Childnet   

• Internetmatters   

• Kidscape   

• Get connected   

• NSPCC   

• The Parent Zone   

• Thinkuknow   

• Young Minds   

• UK Safer Internet Centre  

Safeguarding remains at the centre of everything that we do at Tibshelf. It is also the responsibility of our 

whole community and if you have any concerns around the well-being of a child, then you can contact Derbyshire 

County Council's Child Protection department on 01629 533190 or the NSPCC on 0808 800 5000.When we work 

together, we safeguard everyone!  
 

Dates for the diary  

Monday 1st May Bank Holiday – no children in school 

Friday 5th May Celebrating King’s Coronation at school 

Monday 8th May Bank Holiday – no children in school 

w/c 15th May Y2 SATs week 

Friday 26th May Break up  

Monday 5th June Return to school 

w/c 12th June Y1 Phonics test 

Monday 26th June INSET day.  

w/c 10th July Reports 

Friday 14th July Sports Day and Summer Fayre – 1.30pm (details will follow closer to 

the time) 

Thursday 20th July Y2 Leavers assembly 1pm 

 

School holiday dates 

HOLIDAY SCHOOL CLOSES 

(Last Day) 

SCHOOL RE-OPENS 

(Children Return) 

May Day Bank Holiday Monday 1st May 2023 

King’s Coronation Bank 

Holiday 

Monday 8th May 2023 

Spring Bank Holiday Friday 26th May 2023 Monday 5th June 2023 

Summer Holiday Friday 21st July 2023 Wednesday 6th September  

INSET DAY 

Monday 26th June (this academic year) 

Monday 4th September 

Tuesday 5th September 

Friday 22nd December 

2 more Insets to be confirmed for 2024 

 

Yours sincerely, Mrs R Boswell (Executive Headteacher) 


